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Cell 6 Salient Issues (Madeley/Darch) 

 

• The cell is predominantly developed with 9.84% (465 lots) remaining to be developed. 
• The remaining capital works relate to the realignment of Gnangara Road (shared 50% with Cell 

7), which has one remaining land acquisition to be completed to facilitate the construction of 
this section road (between Hartman Drive and Wanneroo Road) by 2031.  

• A funding and design commitment by the State Government is still required towards acquiring 
and constructing the Whitfords Avenue/Gnangara Road and Wanneroo Road intersection for the 
realignment of Gnangara Road. 

• An upgrade has been identified for the Mirrabooka Avenue and Attadale Avenue intersection as a 
DCP cost as the land at 50K Attadale Avenue, Darch has been cleared as capable of being 
developed due to previous environmental issues. This intersection upgrade will cost the DCP an 
estimated $734,798.87. 

• The Annual Review includes updated financial transactions incurred since the last Annual 
Review for the period between 1 July 2023 and 30 June 2024. 

• The detailed revised cost estimates for the remaining Cell Works are depicted in Attachment 7.  

 

Recommendation - Administration is recommending the ICPL rate of $24,678 to be retained to reflect 
the findings of the Annual Review of costs and ensure that adequate funds will be received. 


